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Dublin 2 

 

29th September 2022  

 

PQ 45257/22*To ask the Minister for Health if he will provide an update on the capital project for 

Cavan General Hospital (details supplied); the timeframe for its completion; and if he will make a 

statement on the matter. -Niamh Smyth 
Details Supplied: New three storey extension block. Accommodation includes a new Endoscopy Suite, (3 No. 

procedure and 2 No. recovery rooms), ward accommodation, (16 No. single rooms with en-suite including 2 No 

isolation rooms) and the relocation of the existing Emergency Department (ED). The relocated ED will contain 2 

No. Resuscitation bays, 10 No. Major Treatment bays, 6 No. Minors Treatment bays, 3 No. Paediatric and 3 No. 

isolation rooms). As part of this project an overall hospital electrical and communications upgrade will be 

required. Project combined with Project Ref 1492, April 2021 

 

Dear Deputy Smyth, 

 

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above 

Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response. 

 

I can confirm that the application for planning permission for the new accommodation and service block 

at Cavan General Hospital was granted by Cavan County Council in May 2022. 

This project is in the early stages of design development and will require a number of stage approvals in 

line with the Public Spending Code as it progresses.  

HSE Capital and Estates are currently proceeding with the enabling works tender, which is awaiting 

approval.  

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 

_____________________ 

Paul de Freine 

National Director,  

Capital & Estates 


